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STONEHAVEN TOWN PARTNERSHIP

Minutes of Board Meeting

held on 27th January 2011
at the Invercarron Resource Centre, Stonehaven

	
	Item
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & apologies

Present:  Cllr Peter Bellarby (chair), David Fleming, Pam Dobbie, Niall Menzies, Steven Holt 
Minute Secretary:
David Fleming
In attendance:

Karen McWilliam, Diane Collinson (DColl)
Apologies:

Dennis Collie (DC)

	

	2.
	Minutes from last meeting (9th December 2010)
The minutes had been circulated.  They were agreed.

SH proposed that Ken Venters (representing Mearns FM) be asked to become a Director, and it was agreed to ask him to write formally to the Secretary.  His co-option would be tabled at the next meeting.  No other progress had been made in attracting any further Directors.  5 vacancies still remain.  PB asked everyone to continue to search.


	

	3.


	Finance
Finance Report

In the absence of the Treasurer, DF circulated a financial statement that showed that there was some £3,564 cash in the bank at 31/12/2010.  He explained that the years quoted on the report reflected the company’s year (from 1st May to 30th April).  There is, of course, no mention of the £5,000 that might be due from Aberdeenshire Council in 2010/11, if it could be justified by STP.
Financial Procedures

DF reported that he had:

1. Obtained the accounts papers from David Wood;

2. Sorted them and compiled the above report;
3. Had a meeting with Lesley McDonald.  She verified that the only outstanding action was a 2009/10 year-end report for Companies House

4. He had submitted that year-end report on-line successfully.

5. He had obtained the necessary form from the bank for change of signatories, which was now complete - except for DC’s signature - ready to be submitted;
6. Arranged that Connon’s would act as the company’s postal address, and that they would send on all post to the appropriate officer.  This would help to avoid incoming post going astray.  Connon’s address should now be used for all official and/or long term correspondence.

PB thanked DF for his work.  DF was asked to write to thank Lesley for her advice, for which no fee had been requested.

	DF



	4.

	Proposed ‘Planning for Real’ exercise
KMcW and DColl explained the nature of the exercise, the materials available, and possible outcomes.  It was felt that it would help to re-energise the Partnership.

After some discussion, it was decided that a working group (DF/NM/DColl/SF/KMcW) would meet to plan the event and present such a plan at the next Board meeting.  A commitment of £2,500 was set aside for it.  
We should write to the chair of KMAP requesting help with various administrative and developmental tasks associated with the PfR exercise.

	DF to arrange date and venue.
PB/DF

	5.
	Proposed Project for support
The ‘early draft’ of the list of proposed projects was discussed thoroughly.  A significant number of additions and change were made, and arrangement agreed to clarify some items.  It was agreed that the document should be revised and re-circulated urgently.  
NM said that he would raise a number of issues at the Business Association meeting in w/c 31/1/11.  It was agreed that STP should write to the Community Council asking them to continue to arrange the opening of the Beach Toilets.  It is believed there is to be a meeting between Willie Munro and the Heritage Society about the Tolbooth Museum.  STP asked to be kept informed.


	DF
NM

PB/DF

PB/DF

	6.
	External management of some existing Aberdeenshire Council assets/services
DF reported the e-mail from Graham Wall concerning the Caravan Park, and mentioned that the Tolbooth Museum was also being considered.  PB reported that he was in the middle of discussions with some officers about the overall process.  PB and DF have arranged to attend a workshop on Sat. 5/2/11 in Maud, run by the Development Trust Association on the issue.
DF felt that we needed to be clearer about the form of the management arrangements, and that much further information from Aberdeenshire Council was needed to facilitate a meaningful dialogue.  We also need to evaluate how much “capacity” was in the community for these moves.  He mentioned two documents on the subject available on the PACES website at www.pacesempowerment.co.uk .

The Board felt that it ought to be made clear that STP should be the main channel of initial communication for all of these proposals.  It was important to have such a coordinating body to avoid multi-channel confusion.  The Board felt that they had a duty then to find out which organisations or individuals in the town could taken up the work.  A letter expressing these ideas should be set to Aberdeenshire Council.


	PB/DF

	7.
	Involvement of more organisations
In view of the lateness of the hour, it was decided to postpone the discussion of this whole topic until next month.

	

	10.
	A.O.C.B.
None

	

	12.
	Date of the next meeting 
22nd February 2011 at 7:30 pm.
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